September 4, 1968

MEMORANDUM

TO: Dean Dunlop

Thank you for your memo of July 26 about racial and religious discrimination in fraternities.

I think I will bring this issue up to an early meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board. I will need to put before them a fairly detailed statement of what our present conditions are. Would you please check back in your files, and mine if necessary, so that we can give them a clear portrait of what our present situation is and of what the law is. You may wish to check with Mr. Zeller on this last point.

Incidentally, shouldn't our material be extended to include sororities?

I quite agree with you that the Pennsylvania Human Relations Commission may not make a thorough and detailed study of this problem, but somebody is going to fairly soon and we had better be prepared to move in the right direction.

C. H. Watts

cc: Messrs. Ebersole Hayward Zeller